

TRƯỜNG THCS BA VÌ		Ngày kiểm tra:		SBD
Họ và tên:		Lớp:		Buổi:
Điểm	Lời phê của giáo viên	Người chấm bài (Ký, ghi rõ họ và tên)	Người coi KT (Ký, ghi rõ họ và tên)	

ĐỀ CHÍNH THỨC

PART A/ LISTENING. (2.0 points)

I. Listen to Tom and Linda talking about their community activities last summer circle the letter A, B or C that has the best option to complete these sentences. (1.0 point)

1. Linda and her friends taught

A. English and Literature

C. English and Maths

B. Maths and History

D. English and History

2. Linda and her friends the elderly.

A. talked to

B. cooked for

C. read books to

D. told to

3. Tom and his friends picked up

A. books and paper

C. paper and bottles

B. bottles and books

D. books and schoolbag

4. Tom and his friends

A. grew some trees

C. cleaned schools

B. tutored maths

D. played football

II. Listen to the introduction about the programmes on TV twice. Put a tick (☐) with true or false statements. (1,0 pt)

Statements	True	False
5. Ann doesn't love Trang's dollhouse		
6. It's hard to make the dollhouse		
7. Ann likes horse riding on her free time		
8. Ann's lesson about horse riding starts at 8 a.m on Sunday.		

PART B/ LANGUAGE IN USE. (3.0pts)

I. Circle A, B or C that has the different pronunciation of the underlined part from the others. (0.5 point)

9. A. never

B. verb

C. herb

D. person

10. A. leaf

B. favourite

C. of

D. farm

II. Circle A, B or C to complete the below sentences. (2.5 points)

11. My brother and I a new model every month.

A. makes

B. make

C. making

D. made

12. Last week, Peter _____ at home and practiced doing yoga.

- A. am B. were C. was D. is

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

13. This exercise is too hard for me to do.

- A. difficult B. easy C. interesting D. simple

14. All of my classmates participated in the English speaking contest.

- A. joined in B. enjoy C. took part D. join

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

15. Things in the countryside are much cheaper than in the city.

- A. lower B. more expensive C. costly D. expense

16. This knife is useful. It can cut anything.

- A. unuseful B. useless C. great D. wonderful

17. *Quan is having brief chat with Nam.*

- Quan: "I've passed my driving test." – Nam: "....."

- A. Congratulations! B. It's nice of you to say so. C. That's a good idea. D. You're welcome.

18. Mi hates _____ computer games because it's not good for her eyes.

- A. playing B. plays C. played D. play

19. What does _____ mother do to keep fit?

- A. yours B. your C. you D. yourself

20. _____ you enjoy the football match yesterday? _ Yes, I

- A. Did; did B. Do; did C. Did; didn't D. Did; do

PART C/ READING (2,0 points)

I. Choose the correct answer A, B or C to fill in each blank in the following passage..(1.0 point)

My grandparents live in the countryside, and they have a big garden. They spend a lot of time working on it. When I visit them in summer. I often join them in the garden, and they teach me a lot of things about (21)_____. Vegetables come in different shapes, sizes, and (22)_____. They also grow differently as well. Carrots and potatoes grow (23)_____ the ground. We can't see them. Some kinds of beans need a high net to grow. Cabbages and cauliflower grow above the ground. My grandfather says that coloured vegetables are very good for health because they provide (24)_____ natural vitamins.

21. A. health B. vegetables C. exercise D. fruit

22. A. colours B. prices C. weight D. high

23. A. above B. on C. under D. in

24. A. a lot of B. lots C. any. D. much

II. Read the following passage and circle the best answer (A, B, C or D) for each question. (1.0 point)

Choosing to volunteer takes up some of your time. Some people say that they do not have time to help others, so they don't volunteer. But scientists say giving time to help others benefits us.

The first benefit of volunteering is that it helps us learn to be flexible. Volunteers have to be ready for changes and stay flexible when solving problems. Second, volunteering can improve our health because it requires us to be active. A report found that Americans who volunteer 100 hours or more a year are the healthiest people in the country. Third, volunteers have opportunities to develop more relationships. They often work in teams, and team members get to know each other and sometimes even become friends. Moreover, volunteers often help needy people, so they may feel thankful for what they have. For these reasons, volunteers are generally positive and are less likely to become depressed. So if you have not joined a volunteer activity yet, think about it. You are likely to benefit from doing so.

25. What is the main idea of the passage?

- A. There are different types of volunteer activities.
- B. What to expect when you do volunteer work.
- C. There are some good reasons why you should do volunteer work.
- D. There are not some good reasons why you should do volunteer work.

26. Which is a benefit of doing volunteer work?

- A. You will have a happier family.
- B. You can have more friends.
- C. You will never feel unhappy.
- C. You can not have more friends.

27. Why are volunteers often more positive?

- A. They are the healthiest people in the country.
- B. They stay active.
- C. They often feel they are luckier than others.
- D. They never feel they are luckier than others.

28. How many benefits are mentioned in the passage?

- A. Two.
- B. Three
- C. Four.
- D. Five

PART D/ WRITING (3,0 points)

I. Circle the mistake A, B, C, or D that isn't correct in grammar: (1.0 point)

29. You should eats coloured vegetables and lean meat

- A
- B
- C
- D

30. Mine sister uses a lot of suncream in summer

- A
- B
- C
- D

31. My mother cook food with very little cooking oil

- A
- B
- C
- D

32. We enjoyed community activities to help a needy last summer

A

B

C

D

II .Rearrange the words / phrases in a correct order to make complete sentences. (0.5 point)

33. a lot of/ We/ to prevent/ garlic/ the / flu.

=>

34.do not/ have/ in/ much stress/ the countryside/ People

=>

III.Combine each pair of sentences to make a complete sentence, using the word in the bracket. (1.0 point)

35. My school may hold some volunteer activities. I am thinking about joining the animal care project. (IF)

=>

36. Raising funds for poor children is one thing you may do. (MIGHT)

=>

37. She doesn't join any volunteer activities. She says she is busy. (BECAUSE)

=>

38. My parents often go to villages to do charity work. I go with them. (AND)

=>

IV.Use the given words to make the meaningful sentences: (0.5 point)

39. Avoid/ eat/ much/ fast food/ and/ sugar.

=>

40. Six/ to/ eight/ hour/ of sleep/ can/ help/ body/ recharge.

=>

-----THE END-----

